SENIOR CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2011 12:30 p.m.

SeaTac Community Center Conference Room

Call to Order: The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Present: Jon Ancell, Margaret Gray, Shirley Coulson, Alice Belenski and Fred

Geraldsen. Alternate: Wilbur Dyrness

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Kathleen Cummings, Senior Services Coordinator

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes dated February 15, 2011 were approved as written.

SEATAC CAFÉ:

Things are going well with the Café. We are still working on the post consumer composting system.

SPECIAL EVENTS:

- The St. Patrick's Day luncheon will be on Thursday, March 17. The event will feature some fun and games, a corned-beef dinner and a performance by an Irish dance group after lunch.
- The June 11th Pancake Breakfast will have a red, white and blue theme.

2011 PURCHASES:

It was suggested we look into buying additional plastic glasses for milk. Kathleen will also check with Catholic Community Services. We would need about 4 dozen more.

OLD BUSINESS:

Margaret reported on the Neighbors Without Borders Earth Day Project. The group will be in the lower lot of the community center on Saturday, April 16. They will have coffee from Starbucks. It was decided that we would provide 2 cases of bottled water, napkins and donuts. We will also make a coffee cake. Margaret will be here that day to organize.

Fred will bring in the contact information from the Alzheimer's support group to see if SeaTac can host a monthly meeting.

There was a question about the status of speed bumps at the community center. Kathleen will inquire about the status.

NEW BUSINESS:

Several members commented on the information available on the public access channels regarding the Valley Regional Fire proposal and the use of the Riverton Heights property.

Jon suggested that the security deposits for rentals be increased.

Kathleen reported that facilities had leveled the plug in the banquet room floor.

The craft group will be making helmet liners for the troops.

It was suggested that a receptionist work on Monday mornings.

Another idea was to have a punch card promotion for lunch. The use of punch cards really speeds up the check-in process at lunch.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.